
 25th Avenue Grade Separation Project 

Fiber Optic Cable Relocation 

 

Dear Caltrain Neighbor, 
 
As part of the 25th Avenue Grade Separation Project that will improve safety for motorists and pedestrians, crews will be 
relocating fiber optic cable. In an effort to minimize traffic impacts, the construction operation will be located in the 
Caltrain temporary parking lot between Curiosity Way and 31st Avenue. Mobilization and pre-construction activities have 
begun with the main construction activities starting in early October. 
 
Construction hours will be Monday through Saturday from 7:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. Boring equipment will be onsite and 
construction activities will include directional drilling and the use of water/vacuum trucks to move excess water from the 
bore pit. Due to the nature of this work, parking spaces #1 to #30 and #140 to #144 will be temporarily unavailable. Cars 
will be able to drive through this section of the parking lot via one way traffic control with flaggers. Vehicles can continue 
to access the temporary lot at 28th Avenue. Thank you for your patience during this important safety improvement 
project.  
 
The 25th Avenue Grade Separation Project will raise the tracks and slightly lower the road (grade separate) at E. 25th 
Avenue in San Mateo. Caltrain, in cooperation with the City of San Mateo, is implementing the project to improve safety 
for both motorists and pedestrians, and to reduce traffic congestion and horn noise. In addition, the project will 
complete east-west street connections at 28th and 31st Avenues and build a new elevated Hillsdale Station with updated 
amenities at E. 28th Avenue. To sign-up for a weekly construction notice or for more information visit 
www.caltrain.com/25thGS. For questions about the project, please call the Caltrain Construction Hotline at 650.508.7726 
or email SMGradeSep@caltrain.com.     
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1250 San Carlos Avenue 
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